
 
 

P A C I F I C  P A L I S A D E S  C O M M U N I T Y  C O U N C I L  
 

                       Post  Office Box 1131,  Pacif ic  Palisades,  CA 90272           info@pacpalicc.org             pacpalicc.org 
 

August 23, 2025   
 

Peter Carter / Metro      Via email to sepulvedatransit@metro.net 
 

Re:  PPCC Comment to Metro on the Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project DEIR 
 

Dear Mr. Carter / Metro: 
 

Pacific Palisades Community Council (PPCC) has been the most broad-based community organization and 
the voice of Pacific Palisades since its founding in 1973. 
 

PPCC submits the following comment on the Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project DEIR. 
 

At its regularly scheduled public board meeting on August 14, 2025, the PPCC board passed the following 
motion opposing the two proposed Monorail Alternatives and supporting the proposed 
underground Heavy Rail subway mode of transportation:  
 
“Pacific Palisades Community Council (PPCC) opposes the two proposed Monorail Options (Alternative 
1 and Alternative 3) due to their significantly lower ridership projections and lower capacities, and their 
significantly slower speeds and longer travel times, and supports the proposed underground Heavy Rail 
subway mode of transportation through the Sepulveda Pass because it will carry significantly more 
passengers than the proposed Monorail mode of transportation. The Heavy Rail mode of transportation is 
described in the Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIR) for the Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project, 
released by Metro on June 2, 2025, in the discussion of Alternatives 4, 5 and 6.” 

 

Please consider the above PPCC position and comment in connection with the Sepulveda Transit  
Corridor Project DEIR.   
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 
Sue Kohl 

Sue Kohl, President 
Pacific Palisades Community Council 
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